GENERAL EDUCATION TASK FORCE
MINUTES

October 6, 2009
Present: Valerie Anderson, Donald Auriemma, Margaret Ballantyne, Michael Cripps, William Divale, Laura Fishman, Wayne Forrester, Ernest Gary, Sarah Gillespie, Jonathan Hall, Holger Henke, Jane Keleher, Stephan Kishore, Andrea Krauss, Margaret MacNeil, Deborah Majerovitz, Vadim Moldovan, Dorothy Ramsey, Howard Ruttenberg, Debra Swoboda, Karen Wolf, Xiaodan Zhang
Implications of a New General Curriculum
Task Force members identified size and format issues that would need to be decided before adopting the General Education (GE) model being proposed:

· Total number of GE credits

· Number, nature, and delivery of foundation courses

· Number, nature, and delivery of core courses

· Number and nature of courses in breadth requirement, and who requires them
· Nature and delivery of capstone experience requirement
· Whether there should be different GE requirements for different programs or schools
Task force members briefly discussed concerns, needs, and benefits associated with adopting the proposed model of GE. Howard Ruttenberg raised the issue of whether or not the new curriculum should be or needed to be smaller in total credits. Margaret McNeil and Donald Auriemma said that students in some majors would find difficult to complete the new proposed GE requirements and current major requirements within two years, because of the number of courses and sequencing required; flexibility would need to be built into the sequencing and timeline for meeting GE requirements. Michael Cripps and Xioadan Zhang raised concerns about the optimal class size of proposed core courses and how course size might impact use of certain pedagogies, making courses writing intensive, or teaching certain literacies. Karin Wolf said that the Task Force should also consider how CPE success rates might be impacted by a new GE curriculum. Laura Fishman pointed out the difficulties of designing and teaching truly interdisciplinary core courses; team teaching or other new modes of course delivery would require faculty development training and perhaps additional resources for creation of interdisciplinary courses. Margaret Ballantyne said that it would be more cost efficient to offer the GE curriculum being proposed than the current silo model, since fulltime faculty were assumed to be the instructors of the core courses. Several members pointed out the benefits of a capstone experience as a graduation requirement: students would be able to demonstrate knowledge learned in the major and the College would be able to assess GE learning from beginning to end.

The Rationale for the New GE
Task Force members also identified the rationale for a new GE curriculum, outlining the ways in which the proposed curriculum would be distinctive and transformative:

· The new GE would address the teaching and learning needs of 21st century students and students presently attending York College, which have changed in the last two decades
· Critical knowledge and literacies would be infused throughout the GE curriculum rather than situated within specific courses, as they are now
· Interdisciplinary, team-taught core courses would allow students to build knowledge across disciplines, not just in silos, and interact with more fulltime, rather than adjunct faculty members
· The freshman seminar would increase student affiliation with York College and promote natural student learning communities - goals currently addressed by several different college entrance programs

· The new GE curriculum would have a similar design to the new GE curriculums adopted by CUNY and non-CUNY peer and aspirational institutions 

Interdisciplinary Core Course Delivery Models
Vadim Moldovan proposed three models of how faculty might teach interdisciplinary core courses in the proposed new GE curriculum: 1) a Renaissance model, where an individual faculty member applies his/her interdisciplinary expertise to teach a core course; 2) a team-teaching model, where two faculty members from different disciplines share teaching of a core course; and 3) a sequence model, where three faculty members from different departments teach modules in three different sections of one core course. Task Force members briefly discussed the benefits and challenges associated with all three models. Debra Swoboda reported that Provost Griffith had been invited to the next Task Force meeting to discuss the viability of course delivery models and the GE reform process.  

Milestones and Agenda for Next Meeting
Task Force Co-chairs said that discussion of the implications and rationale of the proposed GE curriculum would continue at the next meeting. In addition, the Co-chairs urged FIG leaders to complete their reports by November 1, so that the design and delivery of the freshman seminar and core courses could also be discussed further by all Task Force members.
The next meeting of the GE Task Force will be: Thursday, November 5, 2009, 12pm – 2pm, in the CETL Office (AC 4EA1).

The meeting was adjourned at 1:50pm.
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